LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, APRIL 13, 2021
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone; Richard Brown (joined the meeting at 7:33 PM); Gene Wier; Londonderry Township resident  Brian Fox;  and Secretary Janice Hearne were in attendance.  Lou Simone brought the BOS I Meeting to order at 7:30 PM via telephone conference call.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Lou Simone called for Public Comments.
2021 AGRICULTURAL SECURITY 7-YEAR REVIEW:   Brian Fox began by explaining he was interested in the Agricultural Security Area 2021 Seven Year Review process.  Of particular interest were the Bartoli Mushroom plant and the possibility of selling the business/property.  Mr. Fox explained there has always been a good relationship with Chuck Bartoli and any issues have always been resolved amicably.  Any new owners might not be as accommodating especially involving noise.  Mr. Fox added he fully understands the purpose of Ag. Security.  Richard Brown responded that the Ag. Security review was loosely structured while requiring participants to be in compliance with the rules and must strictly restrict activities to farming.  Mr. Fox noted his concern was with new owners being responsive to complaints.  Richard Brown responded that should the property come under new ownership, the Ag Security requirements go along with the LAND, not the Land Owner.  Should there be issues brought forth with no resolution, these issues should be brought to the Township.  Lastly, Mr. Fox asked that his concerns be noted on the Ag. Security renewal form.  The BOS agreed and thanked Mr. Fox for attending the meeting.  
COUNTRY WALK/NEW DALEVILLE DOG LEASH CONCERNS:   A Country Walk resident contacted the LDT office to advise that dog owners were allowing their dogs to go off lead on the walking trail between New Daleville and Country Walk.  Bill Beers was consulted and his suggestion was to possibly put up signs reminding dog walkers that there is a PA Leash Law.  Richard Brown noted the difficulty in enforcing the law.  Lou Simone offered to place a note on the New Daleville Facebook page to remind dog owners of the state law.  Richard Brown suggested Country Walk property owners contact the SPCA and their HOA to address the problem.  The Township could also write a letter to both HOAs. 
BOS I MINUTES FROM THE BOS I MEETING ON MARCH 09, 2021:  The Minutes were emailed to the BOS prior to the meeting and were reviewed.  As there were no additions, deletions or corrections Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from March 09, 2021 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  
TREASURER’S  REPORT:   Alison Emmons previously submitted via email to the BOS the April Treasurer’s Report for review.  Richard Brown noted the report appears to be in order.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the April 
Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote
was 3-0 for approval.  
TREASUERE’S ADDITION - AUDITS:  In an email Mrs. Emmons explained all audits are complete and all PA forms have been filed.  The recent Fuels Audit was for 2019 with the 2020 Audit possibly conducted in the fall.  

FIRE COMPANIES AND THE PANDEMIC:  Mrs. Emmons noted the Fire Companies are struggling with finances due being unable to fund raise during the pandemic.   Mrs. Emmons requested the BOS discuss paying West Grove Fire Company the remaining 3 quarters of LDT’s 2021 commitment at next month’s BOS meeting and paying Cochranville in May rather than waiting until August.  Richard Brown noted the Township had the funds available and made a MOTION to pay the Fire Companies in May.  Lou Simone seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor. 
2021 LIQUID FUELS DISTRIBUTION:  LDT received an EFT of $90,010.42 which is an approximate 7% reduction from 2020. 
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – MARCH, 2021:   Bill Beers emailed his report to the BOS for review.  Lou Simone read from the report:  There were five (5) Building Permits issued with three (3) building permits pending plan reviews.  There were three (3) exempt storm water permits issued.  Two building permits were renewed and a sign permit was issued for two signs.  Total permit fees collected were $5,937.00  Eight (8) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued with one (1) regular U&O and seven (7) rental U&Os, along with nine (9) various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary Form for March were completed.  The Country Walk homeowner continues to pursue a No Impact Home Occupation regarding internet gun sales brokering. The homeowner was advised that ATF approval and approval from the Country Walk HOA are necessary.  Mr. Beers currently is awaiting an ATF response to the new application.  In addition, Mr. Beers has prepared a letter to Mr. Miguel Morales regarding an updated inspection requirement and the need for the identities of his new residents.  Richard Brown noted he has not seen the letter and is unaware if the letter has been mailed.
B. ROADMASTER:   The BOS reviewed items the Road Master has been working on.  
2021 ROAD TOUR:  Richard Brown noted the BOS and Mr. Burkhart should schedule the Road Tour soon.  It was decided the best days next week for the Tour would be Tuesday, Thursday or Friday.  Secretary Hearne will contact Geoff Burkhart for a day and time which will suit his schedule.  Gene Wier asked that curbing in general, but Barnsgate in particular, be examined for repairs.  Lou Simone indicated the Belgian Block curbs including connecting material in New Daleville should be inspected and evaluated as well.  
SPEED BUMPS:  Mr. Burkhart is preparing to reinstall two speed bumps on Fernwood Road.  Lines have been painted and the road marked in preparation for an 811 One Call to certify repairs can be made safely.  Mr. Burkhart will replace the spikes from the previous speed bump installation.  Richard Brown will call Mr. Burkhart to check on progress.  
OTHER ROAD ISSUES:  Lou Simone noted he had been alerted to a PennDOT traffic count being conducted soon in response to LDT’s interest in installing a pedestrian path across Rt. 796 between Londonderry Meadows and the New Daleville Open Space area.  Vehicle counts will also be taken on Rt. 926 between Rt. 796 and Rt. 41.  
Richard Brown received a call from Rikki Saunders regarding possibly installing a small speed bump on Jackson Road.  This can be discussed with Harlan Construction following the Road Tour.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Nothing to report.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in March.  The next PC meeting scheduled for Tuesday, April 20, 2021 will be cancelled.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in March and will NOT meet on their scheduled date of Wednesday, April 21.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee did meet in March.  They will meet on Tuesday, April 27, 2021 at 7:00 PM.  
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website as necessary.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. ORDINANCE #01-2021 RE:  PARKING AND TOWING:  Lou Simone explained LDT does not have an official agreement with Null’s Towing.  He will meet with Nulls this week on this topic.  This ordinance is On Hold at this time.
B. ORDINANCE #02-2021 AMENDMENT RE: ELECTRONIC SUBMISSIONS:  The Chester County Planning Commission (CCPC) Act 247 review letter dated 04-1-2021 was received and approved.  In an email the PC members received the letter and four members (a majority) advised the BOS to approve the ordinance.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to authorize Stacey Fuller to advertise the Electronic Plans Submission ordinance and set June 8th as the Hearing date.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote for approval was 3-0.  
NEW BUSINESS:
A. RESOLUTION #04-2021 – ENGLE AG. SECURITY AREA (Parcel #46-4-1.1, 3.3 Acres):  The time for public comments has expired (180+ days) with no modifications received.  Upper Oxford has sent their Resolution for five (5) adjacent properties to LDT to the Recorder of Deeds for recording.    Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Resolution #04-2021 (read by Secretary Hearne) for the Engle Ag. Security Area with no modification 
comments from the public.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
B. PROMULGATION FOR EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT PLANS:  At the March BOS Meeting the BOS approved LDT’s Emergency Management Plan.  This Promulgation is an accompanying document.   Lou Simone read the Promulgation aloud and made a MOTION to approve the Promulgation as written.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
C. 2021 COCHRANVILLE LAWN SERVICE CONTRACT:  The contract remains the same as last year.  The Pre-emergent application on the athletic field will be $5.00 more than last year.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the 2021 Cochranville Lawn Service contract as presented.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  This contract requires Lou Simone’s signature.
D. GEBAUER/103 LINMAR LANE STORMWATER AGREEMENT:  Mr. and Mrs. Gebauer have signed the Agreement and their signatures have been notarized.   ARRO has reviewed and approved the details of the Agreement.  
Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Gebauer Stormwater 

Maintenance Agreement as recommended and reviewed by Michael Bingham of ARRO.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  This contract requires Lou Simone’s notarized signature.
E. DCED PRESENTATION / AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN ACT:  The BOS discussed taking their time and proceeding cautiously and in a deliberate manner.  The rules are not due to be available until June and Townships have until 2024 to spend the funds.  LDT is slated to receive in excess of $252,000 with 50% disbursed to the Townships possibly in June and 50% disbursed in 2022. This item was tabled until more information and the regulations are available.
F. HONEYCROFT VILLAGE – PHASE IV:  Cedar Knoll Builders (Brian Campbell) is hoping to start the final phase (IV) this summer.  Michael Bingham of ARRO in a letter dated April 9, 2021 stated “The Opinion of Construction Cost as provided by Towne Square Engineering in the amount of $709,501 is sufficient for the purpose of financial security to the Township.  Financial security in this amount shall be provided.”  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Honeycroft Phase IV escrow as reviewed and submitted by Michael Bingham and ARRO.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
G. MUNICIPAL BUILDING REMEDIATION (Heating System Malfunction):  Richard Brown noted there is a prominent oil smell from the heating system malfunction which occurred on 02-19-2021.  This is a matter to be reported to LDT’s insurance company.  Secretary Hearne will request a description of the problem from Summers and Zim's who responded to the emergency and replaced the defective part.  She will submit a claim to the insurance company and provide all documentation requested.  She has secured two quotes for remediation:  ServPro of Kennett Square / Oxford and County 
Action Restoration.  The BOS received the two quotes via email and after reviewing the information and discussing each, they chose ServPro.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept the quote from ServPro in the amount of $2,301.02.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
ALARM SYSTEM FOR HEATING SYSTEM:  This topic was discussed during the March BOS meeting.  In an effort to avoid a similar problem in the future, the BOS agreed to invest in the alarm system which will alert the Road Master’s phone should there be another malfunction with the heating system.  Secretary Hearne will contact Summers and Zim"s and Geoff Burkhart to install this system.
Richard Brown left the conference call at 8:05 PM.
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION:  Lou Simone advised that Dwayne Hershey from East Fallowfield is in the process of exploring the possibility of tapping into the sewer system at the edge of Londonderry Township (i.e. Honeycroft).  This is likely not possible as the sewer system at Honeycroft is specifically for Honeycroft Village and cannot be expanded to service other entities.  The Board will wait for Richard Brown’s availability to discuss this topic further at next month’s meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE: 
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, April 20, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  TASK FORCE MEETING immediately following PC Meeting.  Cancelled
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 at 5:30 PM. Cancelled

C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, April 26, 2021.   Likely Cancelled
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, April 27, 2021 at 7:00 PM.  To Be  Held In Person?

E. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, May 11, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  Teleconference

PAY BILLS:   Bills were paid in the usual manner with checks were signed on  
04-13-2021.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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